
KENOSHA UNIFIED SCHOOL BOARD  
 CURRICULUM/PROGRAM MEETING  

Educational Support Center – Room 110 
December 7, 2021 

MINUTES                                                                          
                                                                                       

A meeting of the Kenosha Unified Curriculum/Program Committee chaired by Mr. Price was 
called to order at 5:00 P.M. with the following committee members present: Ms. Adams, Mrs. 
Modder, Ms. Robinson, Ms. Infusino (virtual), Mrs. Gastaldi (virtual), Mr. Levin (virtual), Mr. Moon, 
Ms. Prince, Mr. Ramirez, Ms. Brooks (virtual), Ms. Gaudio, and Mr. Price. Dr. Ormseth, Mrs. 







KENOSHA UNIFIED SCHOOL BOARD  
PLANNING/FACILITIES MEETING  

Educational Support Center – Room 110 
December 7, 2021 

MINUTES 
                                                                                                                                                
A meeting of the Kenosha Unified Planning/Facilities Committee chaired by Ms. Stevens was 
called to order at 8:00 P.M. with the following committee members present: Ms. Adams, Mr. 
Garcia, Mr. Pokorny, Mr. Thomas, Mr. Twomey (virtual), Mr. Gayle (virtual), Ms. Niederer 
(virtual), and Ms. Stevens. Dr. Ormseth, Mr. Finnemore, and Ms Robinson were also present. 
Mr. Battle, Mr. Mangi, and Mr. Patel were excused. Mr. Douglas and Ms. Murawski were absent. 

 
  Ms. Stevens welcomed committee members and introductions were made. 
 
Review of June 1, 2021 Minutes  

 There were no suggested changes made to the minutes.   
 
Bradford Auditorium & Lobby Renovation Pr oject  
Mr. Patrick Finnemore, Director of Facilities, gave an overview of the Bradford Auditorium & 
Lobby Renovation Project which included the following information: 

• approximate cost of the project would be $1.575 MM with an approximate duration 
 time of five months; and 

• the project scope would include: new stage curtains and rigging; addition of a fire 
 protection sprinkler system, replacement of the carpet, a new sound system, LED 
 theatrical and house lighting, new HVAC, replacement of the handicapped ramp with 
 chair lift, the addition of numerous electrical outlets in specific locations to support the 
 theatre program, interior door replacement, replacement of the lobby flooring, a 
 complete renovation of the lobby, and a complete restroom remodel. 

 
Mr. Finnemore answered questions from committee members throughout his presentation. 
 
New Simplified Emergency Operating Procedures  
Mr. Finnemore noted that as part of the required review and update to the District’s emergency 
operating procedures, a simplified emergency operation procedure document was created for 
use by each teacher and staff member in the event of an emergency. The full emergency 
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Meeting adjourned at 8:38 p.m. 
        

Stacy Stephens 
School Board Secretary 



 
 


